# 英語検定1級 聞き方テスト実施要領

# 令和6年12月15日(日)実施

- (1) 聞き方テストは、添付の CD に録音してあります。
- (2) CD は必ずテスト実施前日までに試聴してください。

safe. What would you say?

- (3) CD は、受験者全員が同じ条件で受験できるように、できれば校内放送などを利用して受験者全員への同時放送をおこなってください。聞き方テストは、試験開始約15分後に始めるのを適当とします。
- (4) 添付の CD には、つぎの通り録音してあります。(収録時間約29分4秒) ①~個は CD のトラックナンバーです。

① これは令和6年度第73回全商英語検定1級聞き方問題です。										
(15秒休止) → (ここから放送を流す)										
② ただ今から「聞き方テスト」をおこないます。問題用紙の問題 ② のところを開いてください。問題 ② から問題 ⑥ までが「聞き方テスト」です。まず問題 ② から始めます。それから順に問題 ③ 、 4 、 5 、 6 に移っていきます。答えは、はじめ問題用紙にしるしをつけておいて、解答用紙にはあとでマークしてください。なお、英文が読まれているあいだに、メモをとってもかまいません。										
では問題 2 に目を通してください。										
	(50秒休止)									
③ 読み終わりましたか。これからa~eの英語の問いがそれぞれ2回ずつ読まれます。その問いに対するもっとも適当な答えを $①$ ~ $④$ の中から1つずつ選びなさい。 それでは問いの文を読みます。										
4	Question a.	You have injured your leg, and your friends are worried. You want to tell them that you will be fine. What would you say?								
5	Question b.	You notice the air-conditioner is not working. You want to ask your father if he can fix it. What would you say?								
6	Question c.	You are on a school trip. You want to buy something for your brother, Tom. What would you say to yourself?	(1題ごとに3秒おいてくり							
7	Question d.	You are on the stage to give a lecture as a guest speaker. After the host	反し、そのあと10秒休止)							
8	Question e.	introduces you, what would you say?  You are working at a station and you see a man taking pictures of the trains. He is very close to the edge of the platform. You want him to be								

9 つづいて問題 3 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

回 読み終わりましたか。これから a  $\sim$  e の英文がそれぞれ 2 回ずつ読まれます。その応答としてもっとも適当なものを  $① \sim @$  の中から 1 つずつ選びなさい。

それでは問いの文を読みます。

11	Question a.	Is it possible to meet	vou at three today?
----	-------------	------------------------	---------------------

- 12 Question b. Would you like anything with your tea?
- 13 Question c. It's been a long time since I saw you last.
- Question d. Welcome to my house. Please make yourself at home.
- 15 Question e. I have a sharp pain in my stomach.

(1題ごとに3秒おいてくり返し、そのあと10秒休止)

16 つづいて問題 4 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

Question a. Man: Excuse me. I'm looking for books written by Zensho Taro.

Woman: Please go to Section A. You'll find them there.

Man: Thank you. By the way, how many can I borrow at a time?

Woman: Five is the maximum.

Question: Where is this conversation most likely taking place?

19 Question b. Woman: Hey, son. It's already 7 o'clock. You must leave for school.

Man: Why? It's still early. It only takes 15 minutes to get there.

Woman: Don't you have an extra lesson this morning? Man: I totally forgot. I'll leave here in 10 minutes.

Question: What time is the man most likely to get to school?

20 Question c. Man: I'm home, Mom. I got caught up in the sudden rain.

Woman: Oh, dear! Do you want to take a shower?

Man: No. I need to go to soccer practice right away.

Woman: At least you should change your clothes, or you'll catch a cold. Question: Why does the woman ask the man to change his clothes?

21 Question d. Man: Welcome to our shop. Can I help you?

Woman: I'm thinking of buying a suitcase.

Man: I'll show you some. Here they are.

Woman: This looks nice, but it's a bit expensive.

Man: I think we can give you a discount. Let me ask my boss.

Question: What is the man most likely to do next?

22 Question e. Man: Hello. This is Zensho company, James speaking. May I help you?

Woman: This is ABC agency, Mary Smith speaking. Can I talk to Mr. Brown? Man: I'm sorry. He's in a meeting. Would you like to leave a message?

Woman: Yes. Please ask him to call me back as soon as possible.

Question: What is true about this conversation?

(1題ごとに3秒おいてくり返し、そのあと10秒休止)

## 23 つづいて問題 5 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

図 読み終わりましたか。これから英文が2回くり返して読まれます。その内容と一致するものを①~④の中から1つずつ選びなさい。

それでは英文を読みます。

### 25 26

There are many highways in the world. They make it easy for people to move around, but busy roads can stop animals from getting to the food or water they need on the other side. Sadly, many animals are killed in traffic accidents.

One way of helping animals move safely is to build special highways just for them. Animal bridges and tunnels in Canada help bears, wolves and other animals go over or under busy highways. These bridges and tunnels have reduced animal accidents by 80%. Different parts of the natural environment have become more safely connected.

Animal bridges and tunnels aren't a new idea. There were some in Europe in the 1950s, but now there are hundreds around the world. Thanks to these special bridges and tunnels, animals can be safer and feel more at home in their environment, and share the country with humans.

(30秒おいてくり返し、その 後60秒休止)

それではこれから2回目を読みます。

② つづいて問題 6 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

図 読み終わりましたか。ChihiroとPeteが話をしています。2人の会話の内容について英語で5つの問いが読まれます。同じ 会話と問いがもう1回くり返されます。それぞれの問いに対するもっとも適当な答えを①~④の中から1つずつ選びなさい。 それでは会話文を読みます。

#### 29 35

Chihiro: Good morning, Pete. How are you?

Pete: Fine, thanks. You look very happy. What's happened?

Chihiro: Oh, my sister gave birth to a baby girl yesterday, and I became an aunt!

Pete: Congratulations, Chihiro. Are they still in hospital?

Chihiro: Yes, they'll be there one more week. I'm going to see them this Saturday.

Pete: I remember your sister teaches at a high school. Is she going to take a break from work to look after the baby?

Chihiro: You mean childcare leave? Yes, she'll take it for half a year. After that, her husband, who works for a bank, will take it for another six months.

Pete: That's good. Both mother and father have responsibility for raising a child. But I heard not many Japanese men take childcare leave.

Chihiro: In 2022, while about 80% of women took the leave, only about 17% of men took it. Even though this was the highest ever, in my opinion, it's not enough.

Pete: I don't think so, either. In some countries like Sweden and Norway, over 70% of men take childcare leave.

Chihiro: When we think about Japan's low birthrate, companies should provide better working conditions for employees caring for children.

Pete: I agree.

次に問いの文を読みます。

30 36 Question a. Why is Chihiro happy?

31 37 Question b. What is Chihiro's sister's job?

32 38 Question c. How long will Chihiro's sister and her husband take childcare leave?

33 39 Question d. According to Chihiro, which is true about Japanese childcare leave in 2022?

34 40 Question e. What does Chihiro think companies should do?

もう1度会話と問いを読みます。

(上記の会話と問いをくり返して読む 35~40)

団 以上で「令和6年度第73回1級聞き方テスト」を終わります。なお、今までの答えを、忘れずに解答用紙にマークしてく ださい。

(1題ごとに10秒休止)



## 令和6年度(第73回)全商協会主催

# 英語検定2級 聞き方テスト実施要領

# 令和6年12月15日(日)実施

- (1) 聞き方テストは、添付の CD に録音してあります。
- (2) CD は必ずテスト実施前日までに試聴してください。
- (3) CD は、受験者全員が同じ条件で受験できるように、できれば校内放送などを利用して受験者全員への同時放送をおこなってください。聞き方テストは、試験開始約15分後に始めるのを適当とします。
- (4) 添付の CD には、つぎの通り録音してあります。(収録時間約27分50秒) ①~図は CD のトラックナンバーです。

1	これは令和6年度第73回全商英語検定2級聞き方問題で	す。	
---	----------------------------	----	--

(15秒休止) → (ここから放送を流す)

② ただ今から「聞き方テスト」をおこないます。問題用紙の問題 ③ のところを開いてください。問題 ③ から問題 ⑥ までが「聞き方テスト」です。まず問題 ③ から始めます。それから順に問題 ④ 、 ⑤ 、 ⑥ に移っていきます。答えは、はじめ問題用紙にしるしをつけておいて、解答用紙にはあとでマークしてください。なお、英文が読まれているあいだに、メモをとってもかまいません。

### では問題 3 に目を通してください。

(30秒休止)

③ 見終わりましたか。これから a  $\sim$  e の絵や図表などについて、英語で会話と問いがそれぞれ 2 回ずつ読まれます。その問いに対するもっとも適当な答えを $\hat{1}$   $\sim$  ③の中から $\hat{1}$  つずつ選びなさい。

それでは会話文と問いの文を読みます。

4 Question a. Man: May I help you?

Woman: Yes. I'm looking for a smart watch. It should be less than

200 dollars.

Man: How about this one? You can listen to music, but it won't

check your heart.

Woman: That's fine. I'll get one.

Question: Which watch will the woman buy?

5 Question b. Woman: Which bag should I buy, Dad?

Man: Well, they all look good to me. How many pockets do you

need?

Woman: I think I need a front pocket, but I don't need more than one.

Man: Then you have two choices.

Woman: I prefer the one with the bigger pocket. Question: Which bag is the girl going to buy?

6 Question c. Man: Excuse me. I'm looking for Dr. James' office. We're going to

have a meeting at 2:30 p.m.

Woman: It's Room 510.

Man: I went there, but it was empty.

Woman: Oh, I'm sorry. He's now moved to Room 320.

Man: Thank you very much.

Question: Which is Dr. James' office now?

Question d. Woman: My parents like traveling abroad very much.

Man: Which countries have they been to?

Woman: They've visited countries in North America, Asia, Europe and Africa. They want to go somewhere in South America next.

Man: Wow! They're traveling around the world!

Question: Where will the girl's parents probably travel next?

8 Question e. Woman: We can cut your hair at 3:30 on Wednesday.

Man: I'll be at work then. Do you have a later time?

Woman: Yes, but on the following day. How about five o'clock?

Man: Great. See you then.

Question: Which schedule is correct?

(1題ごとに3秒おいてくり返し,そのあと10秒休止)

9 つづいて問題 4 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

- Question a. Lena is a member of her school's swim team. After breakfast, she swims for one hour. After school, she practices for another two hours.

Question: How many hours a day does Lena swim?

Question b. When you are in a restaurant in a foreign country, take time to study the menu. It's also a good idea to look at what other customers are having.

Question: What should we do at restaurants abroad?

Question c. Sepaktakraw is a sport played in many Asian countries. The players kick a small ball over a high net. They can't use their hands, so they use their feet and legs. That's very difficult.

Question: Why is the sport difficult to play?

(1題ごとに3秒おいてくり返し、そのあと10秒休止)

Question d. Hi, David! This is Kevin. I'm calling about our camping trip. I've borrowed a tent, but you'll need a sleeping bag. And don't forget your raincoat. Call me later!

Question: What does Kevin ask David to bring?

Question e. There can be heavy rain from June to September in an Asian country called Bangladesh. Many schools have to close because they are underwater. In these months, some children study at a floating school, which is a school on a boat.

Question: Why do some children in Bangladesh have classes on a boat?

16 つづいて問題 5 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

それでは英文を読みます。

- Question a. John broke his leg in a soccer game last week. The doctor says he should stay home and rest for four weeks. He feels really bored.
- Question b. Tennis is a sport with over 75 million players around the world. The world's best players can win millions of dollars at international events like the US Open.
- Question c. Sofia borrowed her uncle's screen to show a movie in the garden. She and her cousins enjoyed playing games and then watching the movie.

(1題ごとに3秒おいてくり返し,そのあと10秒休止)

- Question d. All started a part-time job after he entered university. He works for three hours in the evening during the week and for five hours on Saturdays.
- Question e. When you travel abroad, carry some photos of your family and famous places. These can be very useful when you talk about your country. It's much easier to show someone a picture of something than to explain about it.

23 つづいて問題 6 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

図 読み終わりましたか。レストランで客のGeorgeと店員のMayuが会話をしています。その内容について英語で5つの問いが 読まれます。同じ会話と問いがもう一回くり返されます。その問いに対するもっとも適当な答えを $\hat{1}$   $\hat{1}$ 

それでは会話文を読みます。

#### 25 31

Mayu: Welcome back to Zensho Restaurant. Has it been a year since we last saw you? George: I think so. I held my wedding party here when I was thirty, and since then I've come

back for special occasions. Now I'm fifty.

Mayu: Time goes by so fast. Now, would you like something to drink?

George: I'll order a bottle of red wine. What do you suggest?

Mayu: How about this one? It's very good and was made by Japanese high school students.

George: What a surprise!

Mayu: I hear some schools are allowed to produce wine, and they have grape farmers working with the students.

George: The Japanese wine industry has a bright future. How much is the wine?

Mayu: It's usually three-thousand yen, but today's a special day. We're offering it at half price.

George: I'll have that then.

Mayu: You've reserved a special steak. How would you like it? George: I'd like the steak medium rare with your special butter.

Mayu: We're very sorry, but many guests ordered the butter earlier and it's sold out.

George: That's too bad. Then I'll have my steak with lemon. And afterwards, I'd like apple pie with coffee.

Mayu: OK. I'll be back with your food shortly.

次に問いの文を読みます。

2632 Question a. When did George get married?

2733 Question b. What surprised George?

2834 Question c. How much will George pay for wine?

2935 Question d. Why did George give up butter with his steak?

30/36 Question e. What will George enjoy after his steak?

(1題ごとに10秒休止)

もう1度会話と問いを読みます。

(上記の会話と問いをくり返して読む 31~36)

図 以上で「令和6年度第73回2級聞き方テスト」を終わります。なお、今までの答えを、忘れずに解答用紙にマークしてください。

# 英語検定3級 聞き方テスト実施要領

## 令和6年12月15日(日)実施

- (1) 聞き方テストは、添付の CD に録音してあります。
- (2) CD は必ずテスト実施前日までに試聴してください。
- (3) CD は、受験者全員が同じ条件で受験できるように、できれば校内放送などを利用して受験者全員への同時放送をおこなってください。聞き方テストは、試験開始約15分後に始めるのを適当とします。
- (4) 添付の CD には、つぎの通り録音してあります。(収録時間約15分26秒) ①~団は CD のトラックナンバーです。
  - ① これは令和6年度第73回全商英語検定3級聞き方問題です。

(15秒休止) → (ここから放送を流す)

② ただ今から「聞き方テスト」をおこないます。問題用紙の問題 4 のところを開いてください。問題 4 から問題 6 までが「聞き方テスト」です。まず問題 4 から始めます。それから順に問題 5 , 6 に移っていきます。答えは、はじめ問題用紙にしるしをつけておいて、解答用紙にはあとでマークしてください。なお、英文が読まれているあいだに、メモをとってもかまいません。

では問題 4 に目を通してください。

(30秒休止)

③ 見終わりましたか。これから対話が2回くり返されます。その対話の内容を正しく表している絵を①  $\sim$  ③ の中から1つずつ 選びなさい。はじめに例題の英文を読みますから練習をしてみましょう。

4 Example. Woman: You're really dirty.

Man: We played soccer in the heavy rain.

(2回くり返す)

今の対話から、内容を正しく表している絵は3つの絵のうち①ですから、解答は①になります。 それでは英文を読みます。

5 Question a. Woman: Did you win the race?

Man: Of course, but I fell down after the finish line.

6 Question b. Man: I'm looking for a shirt with a star and some hearts on it.

Woman: How about this one?

7 Question c. Woman : What does your brother do?

Man: He was a cook but now he is working as a mechanic.

8 Question d. Woman: What's the matter with you?

Man: I got up too late. I couldn't catch the bus.

9 Question e. Woman: Which is the salt?

Man: It's on your right.

(1題ごとに3秒おい てくり返し、そのあ と10秒休止) 10 つづいて問題 5 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

それでは問いの文を読みます。

12 Question a. Do you come to this library often?

13 Question b. May I ask you a question?

14 Question c. How many students are there in your class?

15 Question d. Do you know where my phone is?

16 Question e. What's wrong with your computer?

17 つづいて問題 6 に目を通してください。

(50秒休止)

IB 読み終わりましたか。これから英文が読まれます。次にその内容について英語で5つの問いが読まれます。同じ英文と問いがもう1回くり返されます。その問いに対するもっとも適当な答えを $① \sim ③$ の中から1つずつ選びなさい。それでは英文を読みます。

### 19 25

Masako is a college student. She has a close friend, Ann, who came from America. They used to enjoy talking every day, but two years ago, Ann suddenly went back home. They often wrote letters, but always missed each other. This winter, Ann invited Masako to New York. Masako was very excited to go there for the first time. It took about thirteen hours from Narita to New York by air, but it was not a problem for Masako at all. When they met each other at the airport, they jumped for joy. They could not stop talking for a long time. They are still good friends.

次に問いの文を読みます。

2026 Question a. Who is Masako?

21/27 Question b. When did Ann go back to America?

2228 Question c. Why did Masako visit America?

2329 Question d. How long did it take from Narita to New York?

2430 Question e. What did Masako and Ann do at the airport?

もう1度英文と問いを読みます。

(上記の英文と問いをくり返して読む 25~30)

③ 以上で「令和6年度第73回3級聞き方テスト」を終わります。なお、今までの答えを、忘れずに解答用紙にマークしてください。

(1題ごとに3秒おいてくり返し、そのあと10秒休止)

(1題ごとに10秒休止)

## 解答用紙のマーク記入及び、問題用紙の取扱い上の注意(監督者用)

## 〈解答用紙のマーク記入・取扱い〉

- (1) 記入には必ずB又はHBの黒鉛筆またはシャープペンシル(ボールペン、万年筆は不可)を使用させてくだ さい。
- (2) 訂正する場合はプラスチック消しゴムで完全に消し、消しゴムのカスが残らないようにさせてください。
- (3) 記入欄以外には何も書き込ませないでください。採点されなくなる場合があります。
- (4) 都道府県コード・試験場コード・解答用紙番号はあらかじめマークされています。解答用紙は解答用紙番号通 り配布されなくても構いません。
- (5) 解答用紙番号を、受験者用受験票及び問題用紙の表紙に転記させてください。受験者用受験票は、採点結果が 出るまで大切に保管させてください。
- (6)受験番号・生年月日の欄には必ず数字を記入・マークさせてください。0も必ずマークさせてください。ロー マ字氏名欄には必ずアルファベットを記入・マークさせてください。
- (7) 漢字氏名も記入させてください。
- (8) 解答用紙を汚したり、折り曲げたりしないように気をつけてください。

## 〈問題用紙の取扱い〉

試験終了後、解答用紙と共に問題用紙も同時に回収してください。

## 〈氏名のローマ字表記方法について〉

ローマ字表記については、特に全商本部から規定はしません。各試験場校での指導に合わせてマークさせてください。 基本的には受験者本人が通常用いる表記ですが、指導が必要な場合は行ってください。

日本語の氏名のローマ字表記については、基準となる統一された方式がないため、現在の実務社会でもっとも一般的と思わ れる方式をまとめておきます。試験場校によって指導の方式は異なると思われますので、参考にしてください。

## (基本表記)

	あ行	か	が	さ	ざ	た	だ	な	は	ば	ぱ	ま	や	ら	わ	$\lambda$
ア音	A	KA	GA	SA	ZA	TA	DA	NA	HA	BA	PA	MA	ΥA	RA	WA	N
イ音	Ι	KI	GI	SHI	JI	CHI	JI	NI	HI	BI	PΙ	MI	I	RI	I	
ウ音	U	KU	GU	SU	ZU	TSU	DU	NU	FU	BU	PU	MU	YU	RU	U	
エ音	E	KE	GE	SE	ZE	TE	DE	NE	HE	BE	PE	ME	E	RE	E	
オ音	O	KO	GO	SO	ZO	TO	DO	NO	НО	ВО	PO	MO	YO	RO	O	
(その他)																
キャ KYA キュ KYU キョ KYO ギャ GYA ギュ GYU ギョ GYO																

リュ RYU

シャ SHA シュ SYU シェ SHE ショ SHO

ジャ JA ジュ JU ジェ JE ジョ JO

チャ CHA チュ CHU チェ CHE チョ CHO

ニャ NYA ニュ NYU ニョ NYO ヒャ HYA ヒュ HYU ヒョ HYO ビュ BYU ビョ BYO ピャ PYA ビャ BYA ピュ PYU ピョ PYO

ミュ MYU ₹∃ MYO リャ RYA なお、マークシートからふりがなへの自動変換では以下のような変換になります。

## [例]

さいとう こういち

①KOICHI → ふりがな(自動変換)は「こいち」 ①SAITO → ふりがな(自動変換)は「さいと」 ②SAITOU→ " 「さいとう」 ②KOUICHI → ″ 「こういち | 「さいとH」 ③KOHICHI → ③SAITOH → 「こHいち」

## ※長音記号( ̄) は使えません。

※試験委員はマークミスのないよう指導・確認してください。